Worship Commission Meeting Minutes – May 20, 2013
Attendance:  Fr. Scott McCawley, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Dave McCaffrey, George Loss, Peg Cello; Tom Hanik; Steve Hillsman; Note:  Deacon Marcin was ordained on May 18, and will no longer be on the Worship Commission – going to St. Walters in Roselle.  Thank you Deacon!
Faith Sharing: Pope Francis – General Audience, Saint Peter’s Square, Wednesday, May 8 and 15, 2013.  First was about the Easter Season as the season of the Holy Spirit – a time of grace.  Who is the Holy Spirit?  The great gift of the risen Christ and the inexhaustible source of God’s life in us; the living water; who gives us precious gifts; who teaches us to see with the eyes of Jesus.  The second was about The Holy Spirit as the Spirit of Truth-truth exists and it is found through faith in Jesus.  He guides us into truth through daily prayer, reading of the Scriptures and the celebration of the sacraments.

Minutes from April were approved.
Parish Council report- Next Leadership night June 3 at 7:30 – there will be pizza etc. provided by PC.  Each Commission will report out on their key accomplishments.  (Tom K. will find our last summary from February and we can add to it activities accomplished since that time).  September 7 is IC Fest.  There will be a Thank you party for Father Scott after the 7:30, 9:00 and 11:00 Masses on June 16!  Father Scott will be the pastor of St. Charles B. in Bensenville.  We, the Worship Commission, Thank You Father Scott for your outstanding leadership, patience and concern over these years.  We will miss you.  Father David will be moving here on June 19 – he is one of our newly ordained priests.

Discussion of our major “Year of Faith” activities through end of 2013 – We have nothing planned yet – The Diocese’s calendar has the following:

· July – Praise and Worship
· August – Liturgy of the Hours
· September – Pilgrimage

· October – Divine Mercy Chaplet

· November  - Eucharistic Adoration

We need to figure out what we want to do.

Father Scott’s thoughts and advice – He saw good growth of the WC members.  Documentation and delineation of the key responsibilities was important and valuable.  To inform, to form, provide spiritual enrichment, and to educate remain important functions of WC.  Accountability is getting better, but still need more work on how to reach those who do not show up.  The dress code has made a difference.  Our WC faith sharing is very important, even though it does take some time – formational and informational.  We should continue to improve our execution of getting and training new ministers and need to get more Ushers.
Liturgy Request form –Tom Suggested that we get a subgroup together to draft a procedure for the Liturgy Request form since we keep rehashing it.  Tom K. and Dave will develop a draft SOP.  Father reminded us that the purpose of this form is to address two situations:

1. Extra Mass scheduled that requires liturgical ministers (e.g. Mass of the Angels)

2. Regularly scheduled Mass where other people will be acting in place of regular Liturgical Ministers ( e.g. a regular Sunday Mass but someone wants special music; special ministers; e.g. Scout Mass).

Recruiting and Training We have 8 new Extraordinary Eucharistic Ministers (EEM) (youth) trained.  Peg did one training after school and after 5:15 Sunday Mass and it seemed to work well.  The others will need to be trained by August to get on the next calendar.  Father Scott trained 3 lectors.  Father trained the 6th and 7th graders during school hours. 
Based on discussion, it was suggested that a subcommittee be formed to develop a calendar for the next year.  It was also suggested that the subcommittee develop a generic standing schedule that can be used as a template for all years.  For example, train the servers by the Xth week in Lent and schedule the rookies with the experienced servers;  Schedule formation sessions by XYZ.  Jim, Peg, Steve H. and George agreed to form the subcommittee and develop a calendar for all the ministries and submit the draft to the WC by our next meeting.
George is trying to get extra Mass Captains, so anyone who knows of someone who might be willing to serve, let him know.

Liturgical Ministry Day –.Dave reported out the results of the survey.  Good response rate.  Survey results attached.  For those areas that people want to see more e.g. Bible Study, it was recommended that this information be shared with the Formation Commission.  We did not cover the Music in Liturgy, which could be a session of its own.  We recommended that we consider doing another session in October (which would count toward our Year of Faith event) on music-here is what it says in the Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy (Vatican II), etc.  Tom K. will communicate this recommendation to Steve L.
Do-it-yourself Evening of Reflection –Dave had shared a concept with the WC relating to a meditative session where people would go from station to station to learn about the parts of the church and sacred space.  We would take the opportunity of the renovated Church to do this.  The WC recommended that Dave put together the proposal and send it to Father Tom for his input and approval.
Year of Faith –Corpus Christi is June 2.  Please try to attend.  This will be our June event for the Year of Faith and will be in concert with the three Elmhurst parishes, culminating in Benediction at 2:30 at IC Chapel.  Mary Pat obtained volunteers to write bulletin inserts through the end of September.
Next Meeting is June 10 at 7:00 (Note – this is a special meeting and is on the 2nd Monday rather than the 3rd Monday, since Father Scott will be gone by then.)
